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CHILD ENROLLMENT SUMMARY LETTER
Included with your checks this month are instructions telling you about the upcoming re-enrollment packets and requesting you take a special look at your child enrollment summary letter this month.  Every year all providers re-enroll all the children in the program.  It is a federal requirement to re-enroll all children.  Re-enrollment packets will be mailed out at the end of September and should be returned with your October claim, postmarked by Nov. 3, 2006.
We need you to look over the child enrollment summary letter you received with this newsletter and double check it for accuracy.  Cross out kids who are no longer there and send it back to us by September 15th.  This is also a mandatory step to make the re-enrollment process easier.  If you have any questions, please call.
NEW ENROLLMENT FORMS

If you sent in one of the old enrollment forms, you will get it sent back with a new one starting with your August claim.  If you get an enrollment form sent back, we will send you the new ones and will try to give you enough time to get it sent back in so you will not get a disallowance.  The old enrollment forms do not have a place in the bottom right hand corner to check which meals are served to the children.  If you have any questions please call the office as early as possible because we will not be able to make any exceptions in using the old forms.
REMINDER

The program coordinators that work for Southwest Human Development Services are dedicated to providing the best service they can to providers on our program.  All of our coordinators work from their homes, so we would like to ask that you consider this when you call them with questions.  Please don’t place calls to their homes too early or late in the day as it disrupts their family life.  Please leave a message and they will return your call within 24 hours.  We appreciate your cooperation.

NEW COORDINATOR
Southwest would like to welcome Misty Ready to our team.  Misty will be the coordinator for the Abilene area.  Misty has lots of experience.  She has been a child care provider before.  We are excited to have her with us!
DIRECT DEPOSIT

Please call the Austin office if you would like to sign up for your reimbursement check to be direct deposited into your bank account.  Check your calendar each month on your newsletter for the estimated day of the direct deposit.  Having your checks set up for direct deposit does save you the hassle of going to the bank and waiting on the mail.
PROVIDER SPOTLIGHT

Bettye Crane of Fort Worth has a house full of love and happiness.  The kids are always eating very healthy foods and are always very happy and talkative about it.  The children seem to know they are the most important thing at Bettye’s house.  She also works hard to keep her paperwork up to date and make it easy for her monitor to view.  Congratulation is in order, because Bettye recently received her CDA Credentials.  Way to go!

Susan Grissom of Edna is another one of those hard working providers.  Her paperwork is always in order and she rarely gets a disallowance.  Thanks you Susan!
TRAINING REQUIREMENTS

Our newsletter gives you the opportunity to obtain 30 minutes of training for Child Care Licensing.  To receive these hours you must:

1.  Read the newsletter

2.  Answer the questions on the post-test

3.  Date and sign the certificate

4.  Keep a copy to document hours.

You do NOT need to send the certificate to Child Care Licensing or to our office.  Please keep it in your files for Licensing when they visit you.

You will also need to attend a nutrition workshop for the current fiscal year by September 2006 to fulfill our training requirements.  Please check the list of upcoming workshops and let your Coordinator know which one you plan to attend.
MYSTERY PROVIDER

Each month one of our day care providers wins a fun children’s book.  One of our provider’s program ID number’s is hidden somewhere in this newsletter.  If you find it is your complete seven-digit ID number hidden in the text of the newsletter, call the office or e-mail megan@swhuman.org to claim your prize.  Read the entire newsletter to find the winning number!!

REFERRALS

Southwest Human Development Services greatly appreciates you referring your friends and neighbors to our food program.  We have been in business for over 20 years and have been able to grow because our great providers have helped spread the word about our company.  Please continue to tell others about our program.  Remember, a great way for us to meet potential clients and to help you and fellow 220-0202 sponsors get hours for licensing is for you to invite our coordinators to speak at your association meetings.  Contact your coordinator or the Austin office to set up a time.

RECIPE
Peaches are in season this month.  Lately they have been really juicy and at a pretty good price.  Here are some great recipes that would be a great summer treat.
Peach Yogurt Dessert
- 1 can (14 ounces) sweetened condensed milk

- 1 cup peach yogurt

- 2 tablespoons lemon juice

- 1 carton (8 ounces) frozen whipped topping, thawed

- 4 cups sliced fresh peaches
1.  In a large bowl, combine milk, yogurt and lemon juice; fold in whipped topping and peaches.  Chill until serving.

* Makes 8-10 servings *

This recipe would count for a fruit serving

Peach Spread
- 1 Package (8 ounces) cream cheese, softened

- 2 tablespoons confectioner’s sugar

- Fresh strawberries

- Bagels, English muffins, or toast

1.  In a mixing bowl, beat cream cheese and confectioner’s sugar until smooth.

2.  Add 3 mashed peaches and mix together well.

3.  Serve the spread on a bagel, English muffin or toast with ¼ cup sliced peaches per child

This recipe would count for a fruit and a bread serving

(  If you have not done any training or are not sure if you have done training for the fiscal year 2006, you need to contact your coordinator.  There may be another workshop planned.
Training Must be done by September 31st or you will be Disallowed!
WORKSHOPS

September Workshops

Wednesday, September 6th 
AUSTIN
It’s Your Business
7:00pm – 8:30pm
Old Quarry Library
7051 Village Center Dr.

Sandy Wikelius
Registration: 512-263-4002

Directions: 512-345-4435

*Sandy’s Last workshop for the fiscal year*

Saturday, September 16th 
TYLER
Nutrition Workshop

9:30pm – 12:30pm
Debbie Martin’s House
3400 Southland Drive

Debbie Martin
Registration: 903-561-4341

*Debbie’s last workshop for fiscal year*

October Workshops

Saturday, October 14th 
FARMERS BRANCH
Nutrition Workshop

10:00am – 12:00pm
Farmers Branch Library
13613 Webb Chapel

Wendé Pittmon
Registration: 972-243-3237

*This counts for your 2007 training*
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